

HORIZONS

Sunset City Corporation

December 2016



A Note from Mayor Macfarlane

Dear Sunset Residents,

As we come to the close of 2016 I want to let you know that our City is looking better.

As I work across the County on your behalf, I need to let you know that Davis County residents are talking about you and how nice our City is looking. We are looking much better than we were a year ago. I need to compliment you as residents. There are many "Neighbors Helping Neighbors" door hangers hanging on many doors. Also, some have received the Mayor's prestigious "Neighbors Helping Neighbors" Certificate for going above and beyond their yards to helping others. I thank you!!

I want to thank the volunteers who raise their hands to support our City; namely the Sunset Youth City Council and their Advisors, Alana Griffith and Itol Hunt. They have done a lot of service in our community this year.

A "high five" goes out to our Veteran's Committee (Council Member Peay, Bill Kelley, Michael Love and Lorilee Beazer), along with our many CERT volunteers (too many to name). Thank you!!

I also need to say thank you to our Office Administration, our Public Works Department, our Police Department and our Fire Department. They do a fantastic job. Please let them know that they are appreciated.

I'm sad to say Council Member Peay and her family are moving out of Sunset, so we will be taking applications to fill the remaining year of her term. We wish her and her family well. She has done a great job as a Council Member being over the Youth City Council, Winter Fest, Seniors and our Veterans program. All programs under her direction have met my expectations and I truly appreciate all she has done.

Lastly, thanks to all of you who offer your support to me as your Mayor. I really appreciate all of the kindnesses that are sent my way by word or deed. Thank you!

At this Christmas season, please remember those that are less fortunate than you. We have a beautiful Community, County, State and Nation.

May the Spirit of Christmas be with you and your families.

Sincerely, Mayor Beverly K. Macfarlane

Council Position Opening

This is a great chance to get your feet wet and see if you would like to serve a full term! This term is just for one-year ending on the first Monday of January 2018.

You can get your application at the City Offices or online at sunset-ut.com. Applications must be turned in to the City Offices by 5:00 on Thursday, December 15, 2016. Feel free to include a resume. The interviews will be held and the position appointed during the Council meeting to be held on Tuesday, December 20, 2016 at 6:30 p.m. Call City Recorder, Susan Hale at 801-614-9103 for more information.



Public Works

Winter time is upon us, so here are a couple of reminders about the cold weather:

- Make sure any outside hoses have been disconnected from your hose bibs. Water in the hose will prevent your tap from draining properly, which may cause your tap to freeze and break.
- Did you shut off your sprinkler system for the winter? On extremely cold days when temperatures never get above freezing and night time dips into the teens or lower, we strongly recommend that you leave a small trickle of water running inside the house to prevent freeze ups. Especially if you know that you have had problems in the past.

Snow removal season is a wonderful time for everyone to practice a little patience and understanding.



- Please remember that it is unlawful for you to put snow that falls on your property onto someone else's, including the road or sidewalk.
- Try to not leave your vehicles on the street any longer than is necessary. Most of our streets are pretty narrow and when we get too many cars on the streets it makes it very difficult to remove the snow safely and effectively.
- On trash days please take your empty cans in as soon as possible. They also make it difficult to remove snow effectively.

There are no two storms exactly alike. With that being said, the number of times the plow truck passes in front of your home will be different during each storm event. We strive to be as efficient as possible. Over all, Sunset has great residents and we really appreciate the support and help you give. Sometimes we just need friendly reminders. Thank you in advance for your understanding.

From your Public Works Department: We want to wish you a very Merry Christmas and a glorious Happy New Year. Be safe.

Air Force to Offer Air Sampling In Sunset

Hill Air Force Base has begun its annual indoor air sampling program for the 2017 sampling season. The purpose of the program is to test the air inside homes near areas of groundwater contamination from Hill and determine if chemical vapors from the groundwater are entering homes. If vapors are found above established action levels, the Air Force will take action to prevent those vapors from entering the home. The drinking water has not been affected by the contamination.

The sampling is free, as are all future remediation efforts. To check your eligibility for sampling, please call 385-474-8577. Information about the program, including maps showing the areas eligible for sampling, are available at www.hill.af.mil/IAP.



Santa Claus will be in town riding on a Sunset fire truck on Saturday, December 10th beginning at 8:00 a.m.

He will start on the north end of town and try to hit all the neighborhoods as he heads southward.

The Seniors Christmas Luncheon will be held on Wednesday, December 14th at 12:00 noon in the Sunset Room of the City Building.

RSVP by calling 801-825-1628 or visiting us at the City Offices.

Please come join us for a delicious meal and enjoy listening to our very own Sunset Jr. High Choir perform their seasonal songs of delight.

We hope to see you there!



Sunset City Corporation 200 West 1300 North Sunset, UT 84015

PRESORTED STANDARD US POSTAGE PAID CLEARFIELD, UT PERMIT NO. 3

SEE INSIDE FOR SANTA & SENIORS CHRISTMAS LUNCHEON INFORMATION!



Resident Sunset, UT 84015

Sunset City: 801-825-1628

Hours: 9 am to 5 pm Police: 801-825-1620 Hours: 8 am to 5 pm

Emergency: 911

Court: 801-825-3303 Clerk Hours: 9 am to 5 pm (Court is held on Thursdays – 1 pm to 5 pm and phones will not be answered during that

time)

Council Meetings 1st & 3rd Tuesday at 6:30 pm

2016 Sunset City Council

Mayor

Beverly K. Macfarlane

2004 N 300 W, 801-589-3023, mayor@sunset-ut.com Administration, Court, HAFB Liaison, North Davis Sewer Board, Police, Wasatch Integrated Systems Board

Council Members Chad Bangerter

88 W 2400 N, 801-809-0652, cbangerter@sunset-ut.com Car Show, Chamber of Commerce, Economic Development, Top of Utah Military Affairs Committee,

Planning Commission Liaison, Property Management

Ricky Carlson
338 W 930 N, 801-825-9374, rcarlson@sunset-ut.com

Mosquito Abatement, Public Works, Recreation, Recycling Program **Norm Noyes**

2131 N 350 W, 801-776-3393, nknoyes@sunset-ut.com
Beautification, Better Landlord Program, Community Communication,
MIDA Development Review Committee, Donations

Trystal Peay

2643 N 175 W, 801-310-2038, tpeay@sunset-ut.com Senior Program, Sunset Winter Fest, Veterans, Youth City Council Scott Wiggill

1777 N 350 W, 801-814-7705, swiggill@sunset-ut.com Citizens Corp, Emergency Preparedness, Fire, Transportation